SPRINGFIELD AIRPORT COMMISSION

Minutes of the meeting of 

May 24, 2018

Hartness State Airport Terminal Building

5 p.m.

ATTENDEES:  Peter Andrews, Bruce Johnson, Mike Knoras, Walter Martone, Peter MacGillivray, Walter Striedieck, Bob Flint, SRDC; Chris Beitzel, AOT;

ABSENT:  Kathleen Fellows, Brian Shepa,

The meeting was called to order at 4:58 p.m. and the minutes of the April 26th meeting were accepted as presented on motion by Mike K. and second by Walter S.

Chris brought us up to date on several issues.  The airport is out of compliance with a storm water permit between the last two hangars on the west end.  It seems to have come about when the first owner sold out to the new builder and didn’t notify the new owner about the permit.   This is now holding up Paul Happ with his building way on the other side of the terminal building.  All this in the face of the fact that the Act 250 permit was done.  The State does not want to pay so everything has come to a halt.  Do we need to involve the regional planning commission as Kristi Morris is on the TAC and we could also ask Jason Rasmussen for help???
Chris also reminded us that the next VAAC meeting is June 18th in Montpelier at the National Life building.  Anyone may attend as it is covered by the open meeting law.

Chris also touched on the fact that there is some brush that needs cutting on the approach to runway 5.  He also made sure we were happy with access to the field by first responders with key codes and lock combinations.  He said there is a problem with the electrical vault near the CAP building as the runway lights for 11 and 29 are out
Peter M. reported that the fly-in and safety seminar held on April 28 was well attended and a success.  The weather was bad so no one flew in but some drove up from Keene.  Discussion was held with Brian about hangars and it was felt by the commission that the State should have a lease fee for the FBO and get out of the rental business.
Walter reported that he is in a bind as to the ACE Camp.  He has a health issue and will be traveling to DHMC through the summer.  The State has ruled that there will be no help at all from State employees – either in man power or financially for the camp.  Walter is very afraid that it will have to be cancelled.  The tech school in Burlington could be asked to help.  Possibly Larry Perry.  The aerobatic competition is still scheduled to be held.

Adjourned at 6:34 and next meeting is June 28th.

Respectfully submitted:  Peter MacGillivray, Chair

